Templeton Board of Assessors
Meeting Minutes 
04/11/2017

Present:   Brad, John, Fred, Luanne and Sue.  Steve and Mrs. Drury were also present.					

Meeting opened at 4:03 pm

A motion was made by John and seconded by Brad to accept the meeting minutes from March 15, 2017.    A unanimous decision by the Board.

Steve Drury had questions concerning how his mother’s property located at 18 Drury Lane is assessed.  The Board asked Luanne to create a report that shows the sales analysis for Conventional homes in town.  Steve stated that he didn’t understand how the house was assessed when he filed the abatement application.  Because of this he and Mrs. Drury have rescinded the application and do not want the Board to visit the home.   He also brought up the property across the street from him and the External Obsolescence tax exemption that Mrs. Drury is given.   Currently the exemption is 10% and Steve believes it should be more.  The Board is going to consider this and will give their decision at the May 9th Meeting.  
The Board asked Luanne to write a letter to the Board of Selectmen concerning the vacant property across the street to inform them that the mess there is costing the town tax money because of the External Obsolescence exemptions. 

The second Real Estate Abatement Application was denied as the property owner refused to allow the Board visit the property.

Reviewed and signed Bill Warrant
Reviewed and signed Motor Vehicle Excise Abatements
Reviewed and signed Conflict of Interest Materials

A motion was made by John seconded by Brad and accepted to go into Executive Session at 4:45.  The reason for Executive Session is to review and sign off on Real Estate Exemption Applications. 
A motion was made, seconded and accepted to come out of Executive Session at 4:49.
In Executive Session the board approved:  One Veteran’s Exemption and one 41C.

Old Business:  N/A

New Business:   N/A


A motion was made by Brad, seconded by Fred and accepted by all to adjourn at 4:52.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan J. O’Coin
Upcoming Dates to Remember
Next scheduled meeting Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at 4 p.m. 
